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PROPOSED INT. NO. 790-A:
By Council Members Dilan, Comrie, Gentile, James, Koppell, Seabrook, Stewart, Weprin and Gerson (by request of the Mayor)

TITLE:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to enhanced site-specific safety plans.

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends section 28-110.1.
BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS:

On July 15, 2008, the Committee on Housing and Buildings, chaired by Councilman Erik Martin Dilan, will conduct a hearing on Proposed Int. No. 790-A, A Local Law to amend the Administrative Code of the City of New York, in relation to enhanced site-specific safety plans.    
The Council is concerned about construction site safety for both workers and the public.  The continued construction boom, including the ongoing and scheduled to begin projects in many of the City’s busiest neighborhoods, and pressures to complete work quickly, creates a bigger potential for serious problems and injuries to occur at construction sites.  This legislation is intended to improve site-safety at construction sites by mandating additional requirements for site-safety plans.  The Committee expects to hear testimony from the Department of Buildings, industry professionals and members of the general public who are concerned with this topic.

Proposed Int. No. 790-A
Bill section one would amend section 28-110.1 of the Administrative Code to require that site-safety plans contain a summary of a “safety orientation program for new workers,” which must include a review of the requirements of the United States Department of Labor Occupational Safety and Health Administration; a statement that weekly discussions on the hazards and safety requirements of the particular job will be held; and a statement that meetings before unusually hazardous work will be held.
Bill section two provides that this law would become effective ninety days from enactment.

PAGE  
2

